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RegHELL.com     
38 County Road 645 
Sandyston, NJ 07826-5045 
973-362-1252 

 
 
December 14, 2008 
 
Ms. Marcia E. Asquith 
Office of the Corporate Secretary 
FINRA 
1735 K Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20006-1506 
 
Re: Regulatory Notice 08-68  
 Proposed FINRA Rule 2030 “Circulation of Rumors” 
 
 
Dear Ms. Asquith, 
 
 Thank you for the opportunity to comment on FINRA 
Proposed Rule 2030 “Circulation of Rumors” as described in 
Regulatory Notice 08-68. 
 
 While I understand that one of FINRA’s responsibilities is 
maintaining the integrity of the markets, I believe that Rule 
2030 as proposed is overreaching in its scope. 
 
 FINRA in its proposal excludes language currently 
enumerated in Incorporated NYSE Rule 435(5) that creates an 
exception for discussions of “unsubstantiated information 
published by a widely circulated public media”.  The spreading 
of what is known as a false rumor should not be tolerated 
and FINRA rightly should take whatever steps it can to 
prevent these. However I have great concern when a 
regulator appears to be censoring public discourse.  
 

In not carving out this exception, FINRA appears to be 
bowing to current political winds and criminalizing 
discussion, not just verbal, but those disseminated on the 
Internet (which I believe to be “widely circulated public 
media”) 
 

In looking back at the rumors versus news stories 
surrounding publicly traded companies over the last 18 
months, I am hard pressed to find a “rumor” that did not have 
some grain of truth to it. As a matter of fact, Senator 
Schumer’s actions and remarks relating to IndyMac Bank had 
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more to do with that company’s demise that any “rumor” that 
circulated around the Street.  Given that another of FINRA’s 
responsibilities is investor protection, I would think that you 
would be encouraging the exchange of information, whether 
it is deemed a “rumor” or not. A trader or broker should be 
encouraged to communicate with other traders, brokers or 

clients and say “hey Mary, take a look at 
www.notarumourFINRA.com and see what it says about 
Widgets, Inc.”.  

 
Rule 2030 as written would just encourage member firms 

whose companies are publicly traded to whine to their 
regulator every time their stock comes under pressure (see 
Bear Sterns, Citibank, Lehman Brothers and Merrill Lynch). 

 
Sometimes simpler is better, and in that spirit I propose 

that the language of Rule 2030 should read as follows: 
 
“No member shall originate or circulate in any manner a 
rumor concerning a publicly traded company and/or their 
securities (regardless of which marketplace the security or a 
derivative related to the subject company trades on), that the 
member believe to be patently false. Upon becoming aware of 
any such patently false rumor, the member will immediately 
notify FINRA of the rumor and any circumstances surrounding 
how the member came to be aware of the rumor.”  
 
 When FINRA is notified of a patently false rumor, it 
should investigate and if the report is true notify the global 
regulatory bodies and immediately post on their web site that 
the company and their securities are on a “rumor” watch list. 
This public announcement should discourage the “evil” 
traders, brokers, hedge funds, public officials, from further 
“mischief”. 
 
 

Should you have any questions or require any additional 
information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
 
 
David G. Serena 
President 

 
 
 
 


